
 

 

19 October 2024 

Dear Fusion Australia Community,  

RE | Appointment of CEO - Fusion Australia Limited 

The Board of Fusion Australia Limited is pleased to announce the appointment of Acting 

CEO, Patrick Witcombe to the ongoing CEO role.   

Over the past six months as Acting CEO, Patrick has led Fusion during this transition phase 

and ensured that Fusion continued to address the issues that are critical to our future and 

deliver the services that address need in our community. 

Patrick has been with Fusion for over two years as our Executive Operations Manager, 

leading work on strategy and business development, IT Strategy and systems improvements 

and improving our financial stewardship.  Prior to joining Fusion Australia, he spent 8 years 

with CBM Australia as their Executive Manager where he was responsible for good 

management governance, including convening CBM’s Executive Team, leading their Strategy 

Implementation Working Group, building reporting at Board, Senior Management and 

Department levels on strategy, risk and compliance as well as writing and maintaining CBM’s 

Policy architecture.  

Patrick, who has a Bachelor of Laws, Bachelor of International Studies and a Masters of 

Business Administration, also serves as Vice Chair and Company Secretary for xp. Ltd, a 

Christian youth media for-purpose organization.  

On behalf of Fusion, thanks to the executive team/management team for their leadership 

during this time of transition and all our staff and volunteers for your ongoing commitment 

to providing quality programs over the last 5 months. 

Please join me in congratulating Patrick on his appointment and wishing him well in his role 
as CEO Of Fusion 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Paul Ryan 
Chair of the Board 
Fusion Australia Ltd. 


